
 

 

Tēnā Koutou Katoa! 
Welcome to Week 8 of Term 1 2025! 

 

Staff Training/ Professional Development…  It has been brought to my 
attention that we haven’t clearly informed you of the ongoing training that all 
our staff take part in. 

 

This year we have spent two days learning about neurodiversity/ 
neuroscience to assist us to understand students who learn and behave 
differently. 

 

Whaea Nards is studying hard through the University of Canterbury 
focusing on Structured Literacy.  She will be sharing her learning with other 
staff at weekly staff meetings as will her support RTLit person (Resource 
Teacher of Literacy).  This week three staff will be attending afterschool 
Professional Development focused on the new “Prime” maths resources 
being used by most of our year 4-6 students, and two other staff will be 
attending a full day observation session focused on the Numicon resources 
being used by our junior students. 

 

Next term all staff will be attending two full day sessions focused on the 
new Numeracy curriculum. Please note these two days on your calendar 
as the school will be closed (Teacher Only Days). Friday 9th May and 
Monday 9th June (Teacher Only Days). 

 
ANZAC Service in Piopio…  Our usual service to commemorate ANZAC 
Day will be held outside the Piopio Memorial Hall on Friday 25th April.  

 

Could our school leaders and anyone else please join me on that day at 
10.45am to lay our wreaths and take part in the service.  I will give them 
tracksuits to wear on the day. 

 

We will be learning a waiata to sing with students from Piopio College and 
Piopio Primary. 

 

Recently our students in all classes have begun to learn more about 
ANZAC Day and make wreaths to lay on the Piopio Cenotaph.  

 

Monday 31st March 2.00pm - 4.00pm…  Please join us next Monday to 
meet our new staff and to learn more about what’s happening in our 
classes. We will begin in the library at 2.00pm then move to individual 
classrooms.  

 

Progress Reports for term 1 will be sent home next Friday 4th April...  If 
you require a follow up interview please contact your child’s teachers 
directly. 

 

School Family Accounts… were due or payment on the 20th March. 
These were all emailed to you.  Please check your spam box if you have 
not received them or contact the office.  
 

 Ngā mihi and have a great week, Pam Voyce 

17 Barclay Road 
RD 1 ĀRIA 3979 

 

Phone: (07) 877-7857 
Email:  office@aria.school.nz 
Website: www.aria.school.nz 
 

Principal: Pam Voyce 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

 

 

TERM 1 

Board Meetings 2025  
Monday 7th April  

at 6.30pm - all welcome  

Meet the Staff 
Monday 31st March  

2.00pm - 4.00pm 

Last Day of Term 1 
Friday 11th April 

TERM 2 
First Day of Term 2  
Monday 28th April 

Teacher Only Days 
Friday 9th May 

Monday 9
th

 June  

Sarsha Foreman 
 

who celebrates her 
birthday!!  We hope 

you have a lovely day. 

Please notify the office with a 
reason why:  
 
Ph: (07) 877-7857 
: office@aria.school.nz 
 
Use the form on the Skool 
Loop app - this is emailed 
directly to the office. 
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Monday 17th March 2025 

ĀRIA SCHOOL VALUES 
 

A ttitude -  I always do my best. 

R esilience -   I am motivated and confident. 

I ntegrity  -   I am honest, kind and caring. I treat all people with respect even  
    when they are different from me.    
A ccept responsibility - I am organised and on task. 

 

I AM AN ĀRIA STUDENT       

 
 
 

 
 

Book club issue #2 2025 
www.scholastic.co.nz/LOOP 

(then select Register) 
 

Parents use the Book Club  
LOOP system.  

 

Register and select Aria 
 

Orders are open until: 
Friday 11

th 
April 2025 
 

NO CASH ORDERS TO SCHOOL 

AFTER BUS SCHOOL 
ARRANGEMENTS 

 

If your child travels on the Mokauiti  Bus or 
on the Piopio Van and collect your child from 
school can you please let a staff member 
know so they can be crossed off the Bus 
Roll. 

COMMUNITY SWIMMING POOL  
 

THE SWIMMING POOL WILL CLOSE  
 

FRIDAY 11TH APRIL 2025 
 

 

Please return your key to the office 
and Nicola will refund your key bond 
on request. 
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Monday 24th March 2025 

NETBALL MUSTER 
 

Please join us for the netball muster on Tuesday 
25th March at Piopio Primary after school.  
 

If you could please let your children know to 
meet us at the tennis courts after school. That 
would be fabulous.  
 

We’ll have a run around and make sure that the 
kids are in the right teams.   (All children, 
including future ferns)  
 

Thank you   

HOCKEY FEES  
 

FEES: $20.00 per player  

due by Thursday 3
rd

 April 
 

These will be charged to your  
School Family Account  

 

Please DO NOT send CASH 
 

Please pay your fees by direct credit to:  
Aria School Board of Trustees  

030449-0105523-00 
Reference child’s name and hockey 
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Monday 24th March 2025 


